Minutes for CEPP meeting of October 14, 2009

In attendance: Erica Bastress-Dukehart (Chair), Terry Diggory, Mimi Hellman, Susan Kress,  Rik Scarce, Claire Solomon ‘10

I. Minutes from October 7 meeting were approved

II. Old Business 

a. Name change for the Department of Exercise Science to the Department of Health and Exercise Sciences was approved. The chair will notify Patricia Fehling, chair of Health and Exercise Sciences, Muriel Poston, Dean of Faculty, Paty Rubio, Associate Dean of Faculty, Ann Henderson, Registrar, and Nancy Bruno, Human Resources of CEPP’s approval. Erica will announce the name change at the November faculty meeting. 

b. Erica, Mimi, and Terry reported on the forums for the Student Learning Goals as well as the Assessment Steering Committee meeting following the forums. All agreed that the forums provided CEPP and the ASC with thoughtful recommendations and interesting and fruitful conversations. At the ASC meeting that followed there was much discussion about what changes the committee might make to the goals. A change was made to the preamble to reflect some faculty concerns regarding Bachelor of Science courses that they believed the ASC had not taken into consideration. The Assessment Steering Committee continues to work on the goals, and there is some question as to whether they will be finished by the November faculty meeting. There was also concern that the November meeting agenda is very crowded. CEPP discussed timing and procedure for bringing the goals to the faculty for discussion and a motion. 

III. New Business


a. The committee discussed a draft of an on-line learning and teaching survey that CEPP will send to faculty in the near future. The committee discussed what CEPP hopes to learn from the survey and how to frame the questions. Rik Scarce has agreed to work on the survey, and it will be discussed at the next meeting.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:35.

Respectfully submitted by Erica Bastress-Dukehart

